
POLICE BOARD 
CITY OF CHICAGO 

REPORT OF COMMUNITY INPUT RECEIVED 
AT THE PUBLIC MEETING ON NOVEMBER 19, 2020 

Date of Report: December 17, 2020 

Nine members of the public spoke during the public comments portion of the meeting. See the 
transcript of the meeting, posted on the Board’s website, for a complete report of each speaker’s 
remarks. 

The Chicago Police Department responded to the remarks of CeCe Edwards, Jennifer Edwards, 
Jessie Pollard, Eunice Chatman-Regis, and John Perryman (see below).  

The Office of the Police Board determined that the remarks made by the other speakers did not 
require a response in addition to that provided at the meeting. 



Chicago Police Department’s Responses to Community Input at the 
19 November 2020 Police Board Meeting 
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CeCe Edwards., GCPAC, Inc. President (Community Concerns 006th District and 
Youth intervention) 

 Officer Michaelene Rosa reached out via email as we did not have a phone 
number for Ms. Edwards. Ms. Edwards emailed her number and our office is 
currently waiting for a call back from Ms. Edwards. Ms. Edward related via email 
her organization would like to work with CPD to find activities for neighborhood 
youth. Office of Operations will refer Ms. Edwards to the Community Relations 
Office, Commander Angel  Novalez and contact information for 06th District 
CAPS.  

Jennifer Edwards, Jessie Pollard, and Eunice Chatman-Regis (Community 

Concerns 006th District)

 Our office has been in contact with all three community members. 

 All members expressed they are very happy with the 006th District Commander 

and CAPS personnel. 

 Office of Operations forwarded the locations of concern to the Commander of 

006th District.  

 There is a special attention on Beats 623 and 624.  

 Tact Team has been monitoring activity at the 419-457 block of east 79th street 

and 77th to 82nd State to Cottage Grove. Officers will continue to monitor the 

area. 

 Officer Rosa has been in contact with Ms. Edwards of Communities Organized to 

Win. Ms. Edwards related she participates in CAPS Meeting in the 006th, 003rd

and 004th District. Ms. Edwards and her organization will continue to work in 

partnership with the Chicago police Department. 

 Ms. Pollard and Ms. Chapman-Regis are pleased to hear of the special attention 

in their locations of concern.  

 Ms. Pollard called on 15 Dec 2020 with questions regarding alternatives for the 

young people hanging out/loitering by the gas stations and stores. She was put in 

contact with the Community Relations Office here at PSHQ for follow up. 



Chicago Police Department’s Responses to Community Input at the 
19 November 2020 Police Board Meeting 
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Mr. Perryman (011th District and Garfield Park Homeless Campsite and 

Narcotics) 

 Deputy Chief Cato and Commander Spencer continue to be in contact with 

Mr. Perryman to address his concerns and ensure there is a safe community 

for all. 

 Deputy Chief Cato has coordinated with Deputy Chief Mills and has had a 

narcotics team assigned to Garfield Park.  

 Deputy Chief Barz is providing a Community Safety Team car to Garfield 

Park. 

 011th District CAPS officers have coordinated walks through the park with 

community members. 

 As of this date the Deputy Chief related there are no homeless campsites.  


